
 

 

 

                                                                        RGC Minutes 

                                                     May 2, 2011 

 

6:30pm Meeting called to order by President Charlie Aichele 
 
Absent: Brad McKernan, Freda Aichele, Dick Hunt, Doug Smith, Rick Rusk 
 
President’s Report – Charlie complimented Tim Bryan on the note he sent out asking donations for the 
Oxley Tournament.  So far 39 players are registered. Scott Prenez has extended the same green fees as 
last year.  Laurie @ Legends has raised the lunch price per player by .20 to $3.95 per player. 
 
Vice President’s Report – Tim Bryan had nothing to report. 
 
Secretary’s Report – Chuck Heath advises that the club is up to 372 members. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Paul Christianson reports that he received a check from Scott Prenez.  The general 
fund is @ $12,774.62, the Edward Jones account stands @ $5,752.64, the Christmas raffle fund is 
$527.00 and Oxley donations are $25.43. 
 
A discussion about Oxley donations ensued.  Charlie and Paul mentioned that Scott approved member’s 
to use their personal “book” money for donation purposes.  Charlie asks Jesse Sierra to be in charge of 
soliciting donations for that purpose. 
 
Tournament Director’s Report – Neil Thomas had nothing to report 
 
Bookkeeper’s Report – Doug Smith is absent.  Nothing to report. 
 
Handicap Report – Gary Krohn reports he has updated the list of member’s playing the “White Tees” in 
RGC competitions.  Gary also cleaned up the aforementioned list, deleting those who are no longer 
members. 
 
Rules Chairman’s Report – Dick Hunt is absent. Nothing to report. 
 
Web Master’s Report – Steve Franco had nothing to report. 
 
Charlie reports that there is no new correspondence. 
 
Old Business – None 



New Business – Neil Thomas makes a comment and two suggestions.  Neil has had feedback from 

Annual Pass holders and seniors who are members of RGC.  Neil’s comments as follows: 

“I am contemplating doing 3 or 4 weekday tournaments for the members who can not play on the 

weekends due to cost, prior commitments, etc.   At present, our tournament schedule only allows for 

weekend tournaments and not weekday tournaments.  I will meet with Scott Prenez and see if weekday 

tournaments are agreeable to SRI and if they are doable at all. If they are, then I will approach the 

general membership to get their response on this suggestion.  I will meet with the tournament 

committee and keep the Board up to date with any progress we achieve.” 

Neil’s second idea regards pursuing a new relationship with a local vendor for the engraving for trophies.  

Following are Neil’s Comments:   

“Roseville Jewelers, our former trophy engraver, closed his doors about a month ago and has retired. In 

order to find someone to take over his work I have spoken to Totally Trophies about engraving our 

perpetual trophies and they are willing to do them but must make some changes to the way that they 

have been done in the past. It may involve additional costs but any initial cost to "redo" the trophies will 

be picked up by the tournament fund. 

Charlie Aichele asked Neil to pursue both ideas. 
 
7:04pm –meeting adjourned. 
 
  


